
Dear Ann

Thank you for your email on behalf of Shropshire Disability Network of
24th May ahead of the General Election, seeking further information
about the Conservative Party's policies towards those with disabilities.
I appreciate your concern about this important issue.

I can reassure you that the Conservative Party are committed to
ensuring that there is protection for those who need it, but also
support for those who are able to work. That is why we spend around £50
billion a year helping people with disabilities and health conditions.
We have also overseen record employment among disabled people, helping
to ease the transition into work.

We have built a strong safety net for disabled people by increasing
spending on disability benefits by more than £3 billion in real terms
since 2010. We are protecting disabled people's benefits, providing
disabled people with the security and dignity they deserve. The
Disability Living Allowance, and the Personal Independence Payment which
is replacing it, are excluded from our benefit cap and will continue to
rise with the Consumer Price Index.

Conservatives in government have helped thousands more people disabled
people into work, meaning they have the stability of a regular salary.
594,000 people with a disability have moved into work in the last three
years, bringing the total number of people with a disability in work to
over 3.5 million. We are also working with businesses to take on
outdated views about disabled people in the workplace. The Disability
Confident campaign is showcasing the talents of disabled people to
employers around the country and challenging the myths that create
barriers that can prevent disabled people from getting a job and being
given opportunities.

The Conservative Party manifesto makes clear we will build on the proud
Conservative record in supporting those with disabilities, including the
landmark Disability Discrimination Act of 1995. We want to see attitudes
to disability shift as they have for race, gender and sexuality in
recent years: it should be completely unacceptable for people with
disabilities to be treated negatively.

We will get 1 million more people with disabilities into employment
over the next ten years. We will harness the opportunities of flexible
working and the digital economy to generate jobs for those whose
disabilities make traditional work difficult, and give employers the
advice and support they need to hire and retain disabled people and
those with health conditions.

We will go further for businesses employing someone with a disability,
offering a holiday on their employers' National Insurance Contributions
for a full year. We will review disabled people's access and amend
regulations if necessary to improve disabled access to licensed
premises, parking and housing. Our plans also include working with



providers of everyday essential services, like energy and telecoms, to
reduce the extra costs that disability can incur.

I hope you will find the information above reassuring.

Regards

Philip


